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NEWS LETTER  

AUTUMN  2020  

zo o m  m eet ing dates  FO R 

NO VEM BER  

3rd   Speaker: Jean Matthews Gough: óSir Stanley Matthews 

Coaching Foundationô 

10th No meeting; accessible for Committee meetings via zoom 

12th Christmas Tree Felling; details from David 

15th Christmas Tree Erection;   ñ         ñ        ñ 

17th Speaker: Julie Haslett: óYMCA-Walking for Healthô 

19th Corporate Partner Banstead Manor Quiz in aid of Rotary 

support for Christmas Lights; see flyer below 

24th Speaker: Rtn Roger Stent ï District Environment Chair: 

[plus Club in Council incorporating Annual Special General 

Meeting]    

******************************************************************************

Editorõs no te : Until further notice all meetings 

will be run via the Zoom platform on Tuesdays at 7.pm.  Secretary 

David has issued the link to all members in advance; anyone wishing 

to join us should contact him for the code  NB From July 2020 there 

will be no general meeting on the second Tuesday of the month, but 

individual committee meetings may be arranged through the 

Secretary     

PRESIDENT 2020/21 
 

Paul LUFFLUM 
 

 
 
Secretary 2020/21:   
David Martin MBE 
Wensleydale 
24 Garrettôs Lane 
Banstead  SM7 2EA   Tel:  
01737 200181 
davidmartin331@outlook.
com 
 
Meetings:  18:45 for 19:15 
Cuddington Golf Club 
Banstead Road  

Banstead  SM7 1RD  

020 8393 0952 (office) 
 
www.bansteadrotary.com 

 
Contact Club: Rotary 

Club of Louviers Le 

Neubourg (Normandy) 
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PAULõS PRESIDENT IAL  EPISTLE 
 

So, how have you done, or are doing in Covid lockdown and mitigation? 

 Personally, I have always enjoyed being outdoors preferably walking in the 

countryside.  In recent months I have frequently walked and enjoyed nature at 

Walton Downs ( half mile south of Epsom Downs) heading south towards 

Headley where The Woodland Trust have many acres of recently planted young trees in 

memorial tribute to the British Forces heroes of the First World War.  

 Some of my sightings are as follows:- 

On Walton Downs there was a sudden exodus, from the tree canopy, of numerous pigeons 

because of a hawk, way above them, riding the thermals.      

Also on Walton Downs, if you are out early enough, you may see plenty of rabbits as I did at 

6.a.m on one gloriously sunny June morning. 

Wild flowers in bloom seem to have been better than 

ever but I wonder whether this is because I have had 

more time to appreciate them. (ñWhat is this life if full of 

care, we have no time to stand and stareò - W.H. Davies 

poem Leisure)   

On the evening that the International Space Station and 

the Tesla Rocket were both due to orbit over Epsom 

Downs at 9.30 p.m. I waited in vain for an hour but had the consolation of 

a glorious sunset. 

Adjacent to Epsom Downs, in the farmer`s field of linseed-oil plants with 

beautiful blue flowers, a fox was seen in daytime stalking its prey. At the 

same place there was a constant buzz of high-pitched bird song which I 

am told are warbler birds that are heard but never seen as they keep 

hidden low amongst the plants. Come August they were gone.  

In the Woodland Trust`s land there is an inscription near a young oak tree planted in 2016 

said to be from an acorn found on the battlefield of Verdun in 1916. 

Near Walton Downs, where an uprooted tree left a hole in the ground, wild bees had built a 

honey-comb nest in the hole to raise their young. For about a month, when walking past, 

agitated soldier bees would exit the hole and buzz around me but four weeks later the honey-

comb had gone and the bees were again calm. Presumably, the matured bee-grubs had 

eaten their way out of the honey-comb and fledged to pastures new.  



At Hopeful Pond on Headley Heath iridescent blue and green dragon flies darted hither and 

thither ï so much for them to do but so little time. 

Quite shockingly, in The Avenue at Tadworth, I witnessed a bee fighting a smaller bee which 

resisted being held down on its back before being devoured alive head-first by the bigger 

bee.  

 So, despite ñlockdownò, - Keeeeep Smiling. 

Paul 

A lovely bucolic piece Mr President...Ed 

òIõm Dreaminõ of a Wh........Wi-Fi Christmasó........ 

Yes folks; this could be the very first [and hopefully last] digital Christmas 

and our 

Santa will 

have to 

distance; 

[but donôt 

worry kids, the real one moves 

so fast, no Covid bug can 

catch him and heôll be popping 

in as always!] 

Rotary depends largely on the 

good will of Banstead people 

to help boost our charity 

coffers, on which many of our 

local organizations depend for 

that much needed financial 

boost ï vital always ï but 

moreso in these strictured 

times.   

This year our famous Santa 

Sleigh collections have to be 

virtual, so hereôs how you can 

help this important work.  

Make sure our call for 

Christmas donations flyer 

reaches far and wide in the 

Banstead area.  Pass it on to 

family, friends, workmates and 



insist they hit the donation link! 

Ed... 

...AND THIS B EACON SCHOOL PROJECT IS JUST ONE OF 

THOSE LOCAL CAUSES TO RECEIVE A SUBSTANTIAL 

DONATION ...  

Project #Imagination Station... 

...is now complete! I just wanted to thank the Beacon Friends Association, students, staff and 

the wider school community for supporting and helping us to realise this vision for a new 

learning space in the school. We raised £30,000 which was spent transforming a huge space 

into a beautiful Learning Resource Centre. Although we had not factored in a pandemic, 

creating a fluid learning space has meant that we were able to educate all of the key worker 

students during lockdown. That fluidity of the space can now be used to support Sixth Form 

learning with dedicated sections for teaching and learning as well as distinct silent study 

areas.   

Sara Cox LRC Manager and Careers Coordinator 

...AND A THANK YOU FROM ANOTHER OF 

OUR PARTNER CHARITIES..   

Dear Banstead Rotary, 

I hope this letter finds you well during these uncertain times. 

I am writing to you on behalf of Queen Elizabethôs Foundation for Disabled People (QEF) to 

thank you for your generous donation of £200 towards our Survive & Thrive appeal. 

Your donation will go towards our continuous work with children and adults who have 

physical or learning disabilities, as well as people with brain injuries. All donations during this 

challenging time are especially important to us as we have sadly had to postpone/cancel 

many fundraising initiatives and events, which usually raise quite a lot of funds for the charity. 

Our amazing nurses, therapists and staff are still working hard every day in our services, 

helping our clients and residents to stay positive during this uncertain time, when they cannot 

see friends and family. 

On behalf of QEF, I want to thank you for helping us make a positive difference to the lives of 

people with disabilities. 

Thank you once again for your generosity and support.  

Yours sincerely 

Jolene Ryan  



...AND WE HAD FUN HELPING THIS 

FOODBANK TO RAISE VITAL FUNDS...  

(The photo shows Jonathan Lees, Founder and 
Manager of the Epsom & Ewell Foodbank) 
 
On Tuesday 8th September 2020, over two 
dozen enthusiastic quizzers gathered on Zoom, for 
a special online Quiz Night organised by Banstead 
Rotary Club in aid of the Epsom & Ewell 
Foodbank. 
 
After five challenging rounds of ten questions 

each, on subjects ranging from 'General Knowledge' and 'Current Affairs' 
to 'Park & Ride' and 'Name The Year', together with two special óPictureô and 
óMusicô rounds, 'Fifty Shades of Grey Matter', emerged triumphant out of the 14 
teams taking part, with a very impressive score of 61.5 points out of a possible 
70, rather soundly beating 'The Flamingos' and 'Rouse House' into second and 
third place, with 49.5 and 46.5 points respectively. 'Mulfful' picked up the booby 
prize for coming last, albeit with a still very respectable score of 23 points. 
  
Altogether, a total of almost £300 was raised for Epsom & Ewell Foodbank, to 
help support their vital work, especially during the current Coronavirus 
pandemic. 
  
For further information about Epsom & Ewell Foodbank, please 
visit www.epsomewell.foodbank.org.uk.  
 
Jane 

  

MORE NEWS FROM THE 

BEACON SCHOOL  

I just want to give you a quick update on how things are at the Beacon with the Student 
Council. 
  
Due to the current climate, we are still unable to have visitors in the school which, I am sure, 
is very frustrating for you, and for the Interact Club. In addition to this, Ms Marrill and myself 
are now in the process of re-establishing the student council, therefore it is, during this 
current term, unfeasible for us to re-establish the interact club.  
 
However, we also do not want this partnership between the Rotary Club and the Beacon 
School to end as it is a significant part of the schoolôs development plan and we are 
incredibly keen to continue to work with, and be actively involved within our local community. 

http://www.epsomewell.foodbank.org.uk/


Therefore, in terms of moving forward, I will be in contact again in the New Year and I will 
give you another update as to what point we are up to in establishing and embedding the 
new Student Council system, and hopefully we will have a clearer picture of how we can 
move forward (God-willing). 
  
Best wishes, 
  
Miss L Sharkey 
Teacher of History 
Whole School RSE Lead and Student Council Lead 
The Beacon School 
Picquets Way 

 

ôEnd polio nowõ: a BACKSTO RY FRO M  

PRESIDEN T PAUL  

 Polio ï Salk versus Sabin 

As we are about to celebrate (24th October) 

approximately 35 years of Rotary`s involvement in the 

eradication of polio, the debate whether to use a live or 

dead virus vaccine continues.   

The history is as follows:- 

Jonas Salk (1914-1995) who was born in New York to a Russian Jewish immigrant, studied 

in USA and in 1933 obtained a degree in science and became an M.D.at age 25 years in 

1939 but never practiced as a doctor. After six years research he created a dead virus flu 

vaccine and continued research until the early 1950`s when he created a dead virus polio 

vaccine. The latter was done by growing large quantities of the three types of polio which at 

first he injected into monkeys and by 1952 he was injecting children, who had already caught 

polio, and was excited to see that their antibody levels increased after vaccination.  

Throughout 1954 State sponsored field trials involving two million USA children proved 

successful culminating in a safe and effective vaccine. 

However, for Rotary purposes the disadvantage of a dead anti-virus is that it requires 

injection by medically trained people. 

Albert Sabin (1906-1993) who was born in Russia emigrated to USA at age 15years, 

obtained a science degree in 1928 and became an M.D. in 1931 but he also never practiced 

as a doctor and instead he also researched virology initially in pneumonia. By 1936 he was 

able to grow a live polio virus in brain-tissue from a human embryo and in 1945 he performed 

autopsies on everyone who had died from polio within a 400 mile radius. By the early 1950`s 

he had developed a live vaccine taken orally which he tested on himself, his family and the 

prisoners at the local penitentiary.  After a successful field study, which in the absence of 

funding from USA he obtained from Russia, the USA`s Public Health Service approved 



Sabin`s live virus vaccine in 1961 which was also accepted by WHO and Rotary 

International, who, because of the ease of administering droplets, prefers it to Salk`s injection 

of dead-virus vaccine. 

As mentioned above, the dispute between using a live or dead polio virus vaccine continues 

because according to figures reported in TIME journal, over the last year more people have 

contracted polio derived from the droplets of live-virus than contracted from wild polio virus 

caught naturally. The figures for the past year are 302 cases contracted from droplets 

compared with 102 cases of wild polio contracted naturally. This anomaly is causing 

epidemiologists to consider changing from Sabin`s droplets of live virus back to Salk`s 

injection of dead virus.   

For Rotary such a change would cause severe additional expense because of the 

requirement of professional medical administrators.   

Paul  

 CORPORATE  PARTNER BANSTEAD MANOR QUIZ TO 

SUPPORT ROTARY CLUBõS CHRISTMAS LIGHTS SUPPORT 

Dear friends 

Our Corporate partner, Banstead Manor Care Home, has organised a fundraising Quiz for 

Banstead Rotary to be the charity recipient. 

To book please contact them directly on Graeme's email or phone number on the poster. 

Please share with all your family and friends. 

Best regards 

Jane 

 



THE ôLEND WITH CAREõ STORY ð TALK GIVEN BY 

PRESIDENT PAUL  

ñNeither borrower nor lender be, for loan oft loses both itself and friend and borrowing 

dulls the edge of husbandryò  

Poloniusô famous paternal advice in Hamlet, though very wise in general terms, does not 

always ring true when both loan and borrower are as carefully managed, as they are in the 

Lend With Care [LWC] global project, as instanced by President Paul in his excellent 

address to the club on 29 September. 

He began with the definition of LWC as crowd-funded micro-finance to small businesses 

[family or individual enterprise] in developing countries.   

Historically the germ of the idea began with the American charity CARE [Co-operative 

American Remittances for Europe] International Federation set up in 1945 to assist war torn 

countries with basic supplies.  Later focus turned to family poverty relief via women who 

proved to be the mainstay and reliable repayers.  Care International UK, formed in 1985 and 

developed their global assistance arm LWC in 2010.  A-political and a-religious LWCôs ethos 

is to provide humanitarian aid where needed regardless of race or ethnicity. 

LWC are facilitators, sourcing ethical micro-finance companies, who identify the borrowers, 

whilst recruiting lenders via the LWC website and associated promotion.  Over 10 years LWC 

have thus managed to loan over £11 million to 46,000 borrowers with an average bad debt 

rate of 5% per loan. Recipient countries so far include Cambodia, Ecuador, Malawi, Pakistan, 

Palestine, Peru, Philippines, Rwanda, Vietnam, Zambia and Zimbabwe. 

Banstead Rotary joined the scheme in 2017, as a 

lasting humanitarian memorial to past members John 

and Michael, with the approval of Alicia and 

Margaret.  The original total loan of £2000 has 

increased through re-investment to £8160 and 

voluntary administration fees [10%] of £800 have also 

been paid to LWC.  Thus the memorial fund of two 

much loved members has benefitted 163 businesses, 

creating 425 new jobs, a legacy to be proud of. 

Banstead Rotary will continue this project and initial moves are being made to encourage the 

Interact Club at The Beacon School to participate, using an initial Rotary donation of £200, 

with the evident educational spin offs in geography, social economics, business practice and 

basic international understanding. 

Paul/ Ed.. 

 

 



DISTRICT GOVERNORõS OFFICIAL VISIT 

 
ñIt is important at this time we continue to provide as 
many fellowship opportunities as possible, as it is 
fellowship, which is the glue that binds Rotary together 
and makes the service we provide possibleò... District 

Governor Nick Drake 

 
Rotarian Nick Drake, the new governor for Rotary South District 1145, visited the Rotary 
Club of Banstead on 6 October via Zoom from his home. 

District 1145 is the one of the largest Rotary districts in Great Britain and Ireland,  bringing 
together 90 Rotary Clubs in 6 Greater London Boroughs, Surrey, East & West Sussex and 
neighbouring parts of Hampshire. 

 

Nick took office July 1. Ordinarily his duties would include visiting each club in person, a 
travel commitment of up to six months, but COVID-19 restrictions have necessitated virtual 
meetings.  Although Zoom meetings do not provide the personal interaction that nurtures 
most service organizations, this has not dampened Nick Drakeôs enthusiasm for his Rotary 
leadership role. In fact, Nick has created a theme for this challenging pandemic year: 
Fellowship: Now more than ever. 

 

ñRotary is relevant as one of the worldôs greatest hopes,ò he reminded Rotarians. 

At the start of his term of office he wrote ñwe should not expect to see Rotary returning to 
anything like normal, whatever that is or will be, in the foreseeable future. The year ahead will 
be full of challenges for all of us. Rotary is coming through the crisis and in many ways has 
seized the opportunity to work in new ways. We are now all in E Clubs for the time being; we 
have advanced the use of technology in Rotary in so many ways in such a short period. We 
have increased our involvement in the communities we serve to help them through this time 
of crisis. Over a third of our clubs have had District Foundation Grants to help their 
communities deal with the Covid-19 crisis. District has had well over £30,000 of Foundation 
grants. We have been able to fast track the payment of these grants by bridging the funds 
through the District reserves. This has meant that money has been got quickly to where it is 
needed.  

 

Whilst we are dealing with Covid-19 we must still remember our biggest goal, the eradication 
of Polio in the world. Although the mass immunisation programmes are paused the work of 
the polio teams has been refocused on working on Covid-19 using the skills of tracking and 
monitoring that have been developed during our work on Polio. We must be ready to return 
to Polio Eradication when the immunisation programmes are resumed.  

 

Clubs are finding innovative ways of holding club meetings and fund raising. New members 
are still joining us.ò 

 

Nick also encouraged Rotarians to continue to support The Rotary Foundation, whose grants 
help fund projects, and, to explore Rotary Internationalôs new alliance with Toastmasters as a 
way to enhance public speaking skills and confident leadership. 



In addition to Rotaryôs six areas of 
focus, categories of service activities 
supported by global grants, Nick 
announced that supporting the 
environment has become Rotaryôs 
seventh area of focus. It joins peace 
building and conflict prevention; disease 
prevention and treatment; water, 
sanitation, and hygiene; maternal and 
child health; basic education 
and literacy; and community economic 
development. 

Nick brought us greetings from his 
club Caterham Harestone Rotary, 
based in Surrey and it was particularly 
exciting to be joined by some members of 
the E-Club1 of Belgium which is also a 
Passport Club, and to learn about their 
diverse and active membership. 

 Jane 

  

...AND HEREõS NICKõS OCTOBER MESSAGE... 

 

 

 

 
  
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

  
  

http://caterhamharestone-rotary.co.uk/

